ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Link Project Centre

Junction of Bright Road and Chadwick Road

Eccles

23rd May, 2006

Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
9.00 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors Broughton, Jolley, Morris, Pooley and Potter

J. Matthews - Westwood Park Community Association
J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists and Access

B. Holmes - Eccles Mother’s Union

J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club

G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association

A. Faulkner - Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association

J. Evans - Salford Pensioners Association

J. Rahman - Salford Link Project

B. Thompson - Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association

Y. Bagail - Yemeni Community Association


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:



I. Pickworth - Member of the Public



S. Kenyon
} Barton Residents’ Association



S. Simpson
}



E. Charnley - FRECCLES/Heartstart



I. Williams - Remembrance Sunday Poppy Appeal



B. Carter - Member of the Public



A. Walters - Winton Festival


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



M. Reeves - Eccles Area Co-ordinator



M. Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate



A. Parker - Eccles Community Development Worker



A. Morris - Sports Development Team



Councillor Cullen - Executive Support Member, Planning



S. Lee - Urban Vision and Director of Engineering




S. Mangan - Urban Vision Highway Services




B. Wroe - Assistant Director - Community Services




S. Roberts - Property Development and Review, Urban Vision




G. Edmunds - H.M. Courts Service




H. Darlington
} Salford PCT




P. Finch 
}

1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED:
THAT John Matthews be elected as Chairman of the Committee for the municipal year 2006/07.

John Matthews - in the Chair

2.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIRMAN


RESOLVED:
THAT Jim Wheelton be elected as Deputy Chairman of the Committee for the municipal year 2006/07.

3.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor David Lancaster, Councillor John Mullen, Councillor Jane Murphy, Julie Blagden (Eccles Neighbourhood Manager), Terry Mumford (Craunton House Association of Tenants), Edna Hunt (Brookhouse Residents’ Association), Leslie Stone (Grange Road Residents’ Association), Jill Gorse (Greater Manchester Police), Chris Sabinsky (Homestart), Chris Kelsall (Youth Service) and Jackie Matthews (Eccles Neighbourhood Team).

4.
DATE OF MEETINGS 2006/07
The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report detailing the following suggested dates for meetings of the Eccles Community Committee during the municipal year 2006/07:-

Tuesday, 25th July, 2006.

Tuesday, 26th September, 2006.

Tuesday, 28th November, 2006.

Tuesday, 23rd January, 2007.

Tuesday, 27th March, 2007.

Tuesday, 22nd May, 2007.

RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the meetings of the Committee for the municipal year 2006/07 being held on the above dates all to commence at 7.00 p.m., with the exception of those to be held in November, 2006 and January, 2007, which will commence at 2.00 p.m.

5.
REVIEW/CONFIRMATION OF MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE
The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report indicating that the Committee currently had 29 Members as follows:-


(a)
Councillors
	Name
	Representing



	Alan Broughton
	Eccles Ward

	David Jolley
	Barton Ward

	David Lancaster
	Winton Ward

	Margaret Morris
	Winton Ward

	John Mullen
	Barton Ward

	Jane Murphy
	Eccles Ward

	John Pooley
	Winton Ward

	Norbert Potter
	Barton Ward

	Eddie Sheehy
	Eccles Ward



(b)
Community Representatives
	Name
	Representing



	Mohammed al Nomire
	Yemeni Community Association

	Maxine Coyle 
	Monton Village Community Association

	Joyce Evans
	Salford Pensioners

	Anne Faulkner
	Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association

	Francis Green
	Rainbow Users Group

	Jonathan Grieves
	Mather Road Residents’ Association

	Gilbert Hearn
	Park Residents’ Association

	Barbara Holmes
	Eccles Mother’s Union

	Edna Hunt
	Brookhouse Residents’ Association

	Antonia Makin
	Ellesmere Park Community Action

	John Matthews
	Westwood Park Community Association

	Terence Mumford
	Craunton House Association of Tenants

	Joyce Phillips
	Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club

	Jarjis Rahman
	Salford Link Project

	Kate Salesse
	Clarendon Community Association

	Ron Sharpe
	Southway Tenants’ Association

	John Snelson
	Eccles Festival Committee

	Leslie Stone
	Grange Road Residents’ Association

	Bruce Thompson
	Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association

	Jim Wheelton
	Salford Disabled Motorists and Access



RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Councillor membership of the Committee, as detailed in (a) above, be noted.



(2) THAT the organisations detailed in (b) above, be confirmed as Members of the Community Committee for 2006/07.

6.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE ECCLES COMMUNITY BUDGET SUB-GROUP
The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report detailing the following proposed membership of the Eccles Community Budget Sub-Group for 2006/07.  The report indicated that the Group comprised six persons (one Councillor and one community representative from each of the Barton, Eccles and Winton wards), with Jim Wheelton acting as a non-voting Chairman.

	Barton Ward
	Eccles Ward
	Winton Ward



	Councillor David Jolley

Gilbert Hearn
	Councillor Alan Broughton

Barbara Holmes
	Councillor David Lancaster

John Matthews


RESOLVED:
THAT the membership of the Eccles Community Committee Budget Sub-Group as detailed above be confirmed for the municipal year 2006/07.

7.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 24th April, 2006, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

8.
PROPOSED ECCLES MAGISTRATES COURT

(Previous Minute 65 - 24th January, 2006)

The Committee received a presentation from Stephen Roberts and Gareth Edmunds, with regard to the proposals to construct a new Court building in Eccles, on the site of the existing John William Street Car Park.  It was reported that the site was the preferred choice of H.M. Courts Service, and had also had the support of Salford City Council, but before a formal planning application was submitted the views of the community, and other interested parties, were being sought on the proposals.  Details of the proposals were presented, along with artist impressions of the completed buildings, which if planning approval was received, were anticipated to be operational by early 2010.  The Committee were also advised that the proposals would also be on display in St. Mary’s Church on Wednesday, 24th May, 2006, when representatives of H.M. Courts Service would be present to answer any questions in relation to them.  

Members raised concerns in relation to car parking at the site.  Stephen Roberts replied that the proposal included the construction of a multi-storey car park, which would provide sufficient car parking for the Court itself, as well as creating approximately seven extra public car parking spaces than were available at the existing John William site.  In addition he reported the issues in relation to car parking, and traffic generation, were being fully evaluated, as was interim car parking measures which would be necessary during the construction of the multi-storey car park.

Elizabeth Charnley referred to previous proposals that the new Court be built in Swinton, and the extensive public opposition to this.  

Gareth Edmunds said lessons had been learnt from this, and the proposals for Eccles would be subject of detailed consultation, and it was hoped that they could be taken forward with the full support of the local community.

RESOLVED:
THAT the representatives of Urban Vision and H.M. Courts Service be thanked for their interesting and informative presentation, the contents of which were noted.

9.
HIGHWAYS EXPENDITURE 2006/07 - CONSULTATION

Submitted a report of Councillor Derek Antrobus, the Lead Member for Planning, indicating that this year, for the first time the City Council was devolving a significant minor works budget amounting to £100,000 per annum to each Community Committee in relation to highways.  The report indicated that the budget was to be spent on capital schemes, which were wholly consistent with the objectives of the Greater Manchester Local Transport Plan.

Steven Lee, the Director of Engineering, Urban Vision Partnership Limited, also attended the meeting to brief Members on the devolved budget proposals.  He said there were tight timescales to ensure that the allocated money was spent and asked that the Committee give consideration to establishing a small working group to draw up a shortlist of possible schemes, so these could be presented to the next Community Committee to be held on 25th July, 2006.

Steven Lee also commented that there was a need for any potential schemes to tie-in with the Eccles Community Action Plan, and indicated that it was the intention that the £100,000 available would not be a one-off, but similar amounts of funding would also be made available to Community Committees in future years.  It was generally thought that the Committee’s Environmental and Transport Task Group be the appropriate means of drawing up a shortlist of projects to be met from the devolved highways budget, and these in turn be submitted to the next meeting of the Committee.

Brian Carter referred to the need for a filter light for traffic turning right out of Peel Green Road into Radcliffe Road, and asked whether this could be met from the budget.  Steven Lee replied that there was no problem in putting this suggestion forward, but said that there may be logistical problems in installing such a filter at this point.

Joyce Evans referred to building and other materials left by contractors once they had finished programmes of work.  Steven Lee replied that it was the responsibility for contractors to remove any materials once they had completed any works.  He said if any Members had any experiences where this did not occur, they should contact him, and he would make arrangements for the materials to be removed.

Ailsa Cranna referred to the poor state of repair of Cavendish Road.  Steven Lee replied that this was an issue that Urban Vision were aware of, and one which would be continued to be monitored, particularly once the residential building works in the area had been completed.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report and the presentation of Steven Lee be noted.



(2) THAT the Committee’s Environmental Transport Task Group be delegated with the responsibility of determining potential projects to be met from the highways devolved budget with a view to them being presented to the next meeting of the Community Committee to be held on 25th July, 2006.



(3) THAT Members of the Committee be provided with details of those potential highway projects contained within the current Eccles Community Acton Plan; and that these be made as priority schemes to be met from the highways devolved budget.

10.
LLEDR HALL ACTIVITIES
The Committee received a presentation from Storm Kirwan the City Council’s Community Development Officer for the Lledr Hall Outdoor Education Centre in Snowdonia.  The presentation provided an overview of the facilities at Lledr Hall, and the activities it provided, together with the wide range of groups, of sizes 6 up to 30, who could use them.  The presentation concluded with an open invitation to any interested groups to contact him with regard to using Lledr Hall.  

RESOLVED:
THAT Storm Kirwan be thanked for his interesting and informative presentation the contents of which were noted.

11.
CHOOSING HEALTH IN SALFORD
The Committee received a presentation from Brian Wroe and Helen Darlington, with regard to ‘Choosing Health’ a Government publication intended to promote healthier lifestyles.  The presentation provided an overview of the initiative as well as how it was being translated at a local level to encourage all citizens of Salford to adopt a healthier lifestyle.  The presentation paid particular attention to the problems caused by smoking and obesity, as well as promoting the activities of the Salford Health Improvement Team. 

At its conclusion Members were asked to submit suggestions for action that might be taken to improve diet, reduce smoking and promote physical activity, together with any other general comments on the ‘Choosing Health’ initiative.

RESOLVED:
THAT Brian Wroe and Helen Darlington be thanked for their interesting and informative presentation; and that any Members wishing to comment on the ‘Choosing Health’ initiative do so by submitting them to the Salford Health Improvement Team by no later than 23rd June, 2006.

12.
CULTURE AND LEISURE SERVICES ACTIVITIES

This item was withdrawn from the agenda.

13.
COMMUNITY JUSTICE SALFORD

This item was withdrawn from the agenda.

14.
ECCLES COMMUNITY BUDGET SUB-GROUP
The Committee received details of the current budget statement 2006/07, in respect of the devolved budget.  In addition details were submitted of the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group held on 12th May, 2006, which recommended the action indicated with regard to the following applications for grant from the devolved funding allocated to the Community Committee:-

	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount Requested
	Recommendation



	(i)
Drop-In
	Towards rent, fuel and telephone costs
	£2,450
	Deferred pending further information being submitted with regard to the Membership of the organisation.

	(ii))
Community Development Team
	Contribution towards attendance at regional conference
	£100
	Deferred pending submission of further information with regard to application, which is also to be submitted to all other Community Committees.

	(iii)
Helping Hands
	Towards purchase of a van to run service in each of the Community Committee areas of the City of Salford
	£5,495
	Deferred pending further information being received in relation to the organisation.

	(iv)
Surestart Smarties
	Towards the purchase of shutters at premises
	£4,006.75
	£4,006.75 approved.



	(v)
Cromwell House Users Group
	Towards the payment of tutor fees 
	£500
	Deferred pending submission of further information with regard to the financing of the organisation.

	(vi)
Eccles Neighbour-hood Management Team
	Towards portacabin rental
	£2,444
	Refused.



	(vii)
Enfield House Tenants’ Association
	Towards provision of furniture, carpet and kitchen equipment at organisations community room
	£3,435
	£2,000 approved.

	(viii)
Eccles Neighbour-hood Team
	Towards provision of feasibility study
	£1,750
	Refused.

	(ix)
Brookhouse Residents’ Association
	Towards staging of Brookhouse Festival 
	£865
	£550 approved.

	(x)
Parkwydon Junior Football Club
	Towards purchase of kits and equipment
	£4,500
	Deferred pending submission of further information from the applicant.

	(xi)
Sport Health and Community Leisure
	Towards supporting diversionary activities for young people
	£1,500
	£1,500 approved.

	(xii)
Eccles Youth Centre
	Contribution towards setting up crèche facilities
	£1,180
	£1,180 approved.

	(xiii)
Eccles Festival Committee
	Contribution towards the cost of staging Eccles Festival 2006
	£1,300
	£550 approved subject to agreement by organising committee to repay existing outstanding loan.

	(xiv)
Eccles Environment Task Group
	Towards provision of a festive light
	£5,000
	£5,000 approved subject to other funding being identified.



	(xv)
Eccles Neighbour-hood Management Team
	Towards publication of Eccles Newsletter 
	£3,000
	£3,000 approved subject to the possibility of a page being placed in the next edition of ‘IN Salford’ as an alternative to the publication of the newsletter.

	(xvi)
Yemeni Community Association
	Towards provision of Arabic classes
	£6,000
	£3,000 approved.


With regard to the application submitted by Surestart Smarties, detailed in (iv) above, John Matthews declared an interest, and did not take part in the discussion or vote thereon.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group as detailed above be endorsed.



(2) THAT the financial position statement 2006/07, in respect of the Eccles Community Committee devolved budget be noted.



(3) THAT with regard to the proposed Eccles newsletter, as detailed in (xv) above, the Neighbourhood Manager be requested to make investigations as to the most effective method for distributing this; and that any persons wishing to make contributions to it be invited to join the Editorial Board.

15.
HEARTSTART
Submitted the details of Heartstart, an initiative co-ordinated by the British Heart Foundation, to teach members of the public basic life saving skills.  Elizabeth Charnley, the Co-ordinator for the Salford scheme provided further background information, and said training was available for any interested groups who wished to become part of the initiative.

16.
CRIME AND DISORDER SCRUTINY SUB-GROUP
The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report indicating that as part of the work of its Scrutiny Committees, the City Council had recently established a Sub-Group to consider various issues relating to crime and disorder.  The Sub-Group comprised both Councillors and officers of the City Council, and was chaired by Councillor John Pooley, however there was also a need for Members of the community to be involved with its activities, and an open invitation was extended to anyone that was interested.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

17.
NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER’S UPDATE
Julie Blagden submitted a report providing an overview of her activities during the past two months, which focused on the following key issues:-

· Executive Group.

· Together Initiative.

· Feedback from Task Groups.

· Barton Fairshare.

· Trailbiking.

· New Groups.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.
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